
Edition 12 2nd December 2022  

 THE LINK 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
Welcome to another edition of the link. I will start with a 
note of congratulations to our year 11 pupils for the way 
that they have conducted themselves during the first 
week of the mock exams. With one more week to go, 
pupils should remain engaged with revision so that they 
are fully prepared for each of the exams.   
 
Safer Schools 
As an accredited Shropshire 'Safer School', we recently 
hosted a visit involving Mr Bartlett who is Crime           
Prevention Officer for Shropshire Council, the local       
Policing team (thank you to PCSO Dave Baron who is    
always so supportive of our work) and Mr Longhurst,   
Assistant Headteacher.  Following the visit, Mr Bartlett 
has shared his thoughts which we are delighted to share 
with you: 
 
Following the success of the school’s Safer School        
accreditation in the Summer term this year, Mr Longhurst 
chaired an annual meeting to update the school’s        
involvement in the security/safety process. As previously, 
real commitment and comprehensively following the    
process. This included Safer School surveys of parents/
students and reviewing incidents over the past year.   
Extremely positive feedback from the surveys and no  
recorded incidents. The school has good reason to be 
satisfied and the process continues with a future meeting 
planned for Autumn 2023. Excellent work! 
 
As with all schools in the county, West Mercia Police  
support school involvement in the Safer School initiative 
and they attended the meeting at Church Stretton 
School. Police attendance is much appreciated by 
schools. 
 
Sporting news 
It has been lovely to see so many different sporting 
events taking place this academic year. You will have 
seen mention of many of these in recent editions of The 
Link, including fixtures and sporting clubs for children to 
get involved in.  It has also been lovely to share news of 
student success from activities that take place in and   
outside of school. Thank you to Mrs Hodnett, Head of PE 
and her team for making such opportunities available for 
our pupils. 

Upcoming Events  
5th December - Year 10 Geography Fieldwork Trip to 

Birmingham  

13th December - Christmas Lunch and Christmas 
Jumper Day 

15th - 19th December - Year 11 Berlin Trip  
16th December - End of Term  

Whole School Attendance 
from  21st - 25th November   

Caradoc 90.2%        Hazler 87.7% 

Ragleth 90.6%         Lawley 86.6% 

Flu Immunisation  
On Wednesday 11th January 2023 the immunisation 

team will be in school to administer the Nasal Flu              
immunisation to years 7, 8 and 9. 

A consent form is being sent home with your child 
this week which needs to be returned by Friday 16th        

December 2022. 

TrustEd Sports Alliance 

Complementing and enhancing the fantastic work of 
the school PE department, Trusted Sports Alliance is 
making a huge difference to the sporting                 
opportunities for a huge number of pupils in South 
Shropshire.  Church Stretton School is proud to be 
the host school of the School Games work, with the 
team made up of Lyndsey Dillon who is head of 
Trusted Sports Alliance in the South and also working 
out of Church Stretton School, Miss Beamond, both 
of whom will be familiar to our pupils.  Along with 
our pupils participating in events, we have pupils 
from our school acting as coaches, sports mentors 
and officials, all really fabulous leadership roles 
which our pupils are rising to the challenge of and 
excelling in!  The most recent newsletter for the 
TrustEd Sports Alliance has been sent out alongside 
this edition of The Link.  Enjoy the read! 

Have a good weekend. 

John Parr 

Headteacher  



School Uniform  
Please can we remind students of the following:- 

• Students are allowed natural hair colours only  

• Nail varnish and false nails are not permitted 

• Students are allowed to wear a watch but no 
other jewellery other that a single pair of 
studs - no smart watches  

• Clear retainers must be used for nose piercing 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have           

appointments during the school day, please could 

we ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        

appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

Next Week is 
WEEK A 

Christmas Lunch  
On Tuesday 13th of December, we will be having our  annual 
traditional Christmas lunch.  A vegetarian option will also be 

available. Please could you complete this Form quiz 
by Tuesday the 6th of December to assist the kitchen with 

their preparations. Please note Christmas lunch will be 
the only lunch time option available on this day. Please      

complete a form for each child. 

Please click HERE to complete the form. 

Poppy Appeal 
Thank you to everyone who donated to the Poppy     

Appeal, we raised £105.55. 

Again, thank you to the prefects for spending their 
lunch and breaks selling them. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=2s8TOK9SpUy44yMVeXcKuvL8cUEGv-JAutkXHlbOpwFUMUU4RDI5NDZGU1pOOUNMMUc4WUI0RkNEWS4u




Here 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/revision




BE EQUIPPED AND READY 

TO LEARN 

Please can you ensure you have the right equipment for 
lessons.  

 

 
 

√  Pen -black/blue 

√  Exercise books    

√  Reading Book 

√  Pencil     

√  Rubber  

√  Pencil sharpener  

√  Scissors  

√  Coloured pencils  

√  Ruler                                 

√  Glue stick   

√  Protractor 

√ Compass 

√ Scientific calculator 

√  Water bottle 

Upcoming Fixtures  

Tuesday 6th Dec: South Shropshire Basketball U13 
boys & Girls @ Home 
Tuesday 6th Dec: U14 boys County Hockey Away  
Wednesday 7th Dec: Table Tennis Away @ Ludlow 
Thursday 8th Dec: U16 Boys County Hockey Away 
Thursday 8th Dec: Ks3 Boys and Girls Badminton @ 
Home  
 

Consent forms must be signed by parents for all 
students attending away sporting fixtures. Forms 
can be found on Parent Pay and students will only 

be able to attend if these forms have been         
completed.  

All information regarding arrival/departure times 
will be given to participants individually. 

Sporting News 

PE Extra Curricular Timetable can be 

found here 

The PE  timetable can be found here  

Please can students collect lunch passes for 
their PE lunch time clubs from the PE office at 
the start of the week. Students can then show 
this pass to enter the queue on first calling.  
 
A reminder that students who cannot take 
part in PE should always bring a note and their 
PE kit to take part in other roles. 

Equestrian Opportunity 

Any students who would be interested in being part 

of CSS equestrian team (must have access to a pony/

horse for weekend comps) please can parents email 

Mrs Hodnett (holly.hodnett@csschool.co.uk) to        

register their interest. 

Sport Fixture results 

On Tuesday we took our U14 & U16 Boys Hockey Squads to    

Thomas Telford School for a training match in preparation for the 

county tournaments next week. Both teams did extremely well 

against super level of competition. The U14 team came away with 

a loss, but with a few members of the team missing, including a 

GK, it was a learning curve for the team who are looking to take on 

the feedback for their tournament on Tuesday.  

The U16 boys played against both an A and B team from Thomas 

Telford School. Playing against the A team, the boys looked an 

equal match, after some adjustments to our formation we soon 

scored 2 great goals in succession- ending in 2-0 to CSS.  

Now in their flow, the TTS B team were no match, our boys held 

most of the possession, scoring 6-0. A great confidence boost to 

take them to their tournament next Thursday. 

Captain Iwan Faulkner holding up the ball, Will Doley    

making a run for the line (photo below) 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/extra-curricular
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/ALL%20PE%20Timetable%20for%20Website.pdf


STEM Club continues to grow with new students joining the adventure weekly. So far investigations have 

included: the birth of a dragon, fools gold, herbology, invisibility cloaks, to name a few. If you have not 

yet joined the party, all budding scientists are welcome, come along Mondays at lunch and join in the fun. 

Next week its ‘salty snowflakes’, we look forward to seeing you there.   

Those attending are the first to receive a well done in science pen, which the science department will 

award to remarkable students. 

Christmas Lights 
Switch On 

Last weekend, students from 
Church Stretton school both past 
and present contributed to the 

festivities for the Christmas Lights 
switch in the town square. They 

performed music and read poems 
as part of the annual event which 
took place for the first time in 3 

years. This was an enjoyable event 
organised by the town council and 

featured many Church Stretton 
based organisations. Well done to 

all involved.  










